November 10, 2010

The Standard Article

New trams roll on the right track
Our 106-year-old tram system is being upgraded. The really good news is that Hong Kong Tramways is working hard to introduce a new fleet of tramcars that look and feel the way we like them and also have some sensible improvements.
When I went on a recent visit to the depot I was surprised at how well the company has replicated the traditional look of the trams. From the outside the new ones look much the same as the current batch, but the bodies are in fact aluminum, not wood.
To keep an authentic look, the interiors will still have some wooden trim.
One innovation will be LED signs to tell passengers where to get off for MTR stations and so on.
On the mechanical side, tracks will be improved, and the cars' acceleration and braking will be better and smoother. Expect a less bumpy ride.
The company has been sensitive about making changes because of a poor public reaction to new-look cars 10 years ago. Conservationists and the trams' own fan club took part in consultations on these upgrades. A few of the older-style cars will be kept.
Trams are still an important form of transport for those traveling short and medium distances along the north of Hong Kong Island. They are also an important part of our heritage. Hong Kong Tramways has set a good example of adapting to modern times while preserving the best of the traditional ways.
And one more bit of good news: the technical upgrades are all designed and made locally.
